
December Program 

1.  Holiday Family Potluck to starts at 6:30PM. 
   (Please bring a dish to share, and your table service.) 

2. Show and Tell.  

3. Board elections.   

4. Shawl Raffle Drawings. 

5.  Ornament Exchange . (optional) 

December 2016 
LOCO NEWS 

Next Meeting: Tuesday,  
December 13th 6:30 pm  
Wellington Reservation



LOCO November Meeting Minutes 
November 8, 2016 

Guest:  Tina Fairfield, from Oberlin, owner of Union 36 loom – seeking assistance with it 

MSC:  October meeting minutes approved 

Reports: 
Treasurer:  $5109.27 is current balance 
Workshop: working on three possibilities- 

1) Amy Tayler, spinner 
2) Katherine Durack, crochet – “Suffrage in Stiches” 
3) Susan Conover, spinner-weaver – Processing Flax 

Membership:  Jan Cooper has renewed 
Service Project: roving now available to spin for future project, raffle tickets available from  

Karen Long, raffle drawing next meeting 

Old Business: 
Nominations Slate  MSC to postpone election to Dec. meeting due to low attendance 
 President:  Barb Enos 
 VP: Karen Long 
 Treasurer: Missy Merrill 
 Sec’y: Sarah Twining 
 Workshop Chair(s): Ed Rowe, Beth Hines 
 Program Chairs:  Jean Ohlenbush, Elizabeth Yasaki, Kathy Webb 
 Membership: Jean Crawford 
 Sunshine: Chris Bruce 
 Equipment: Julie Bragg 

Refreshments: Anne Hauser 
Samples: Kathy Webb 
Newsletter/Website: Gina Talandis 
Library:  OPEN 
Public Relations:  OPEN 
Historian: OPEN 

During Break: informational meeting for participants in the Nov. 11, 12, 13th Beginning Weaving 
Workshop to be held at OSU Ext. Office on Russia Rd. 

New Business:   
DECEMBER meeting is Holiday Potluck at 6:30p at the Wellington Reservation (Jones Rd., just west 
of 58, south of Wellington) 
 Events include: dinner, (optional) handmade ornament exchange, scholarship drawing (two 
selected from list of demonstration participants), service project raffle drawing—three shawls 

Lots of show and tell followed by break and a program by Ed Rowe: Team Building a Great Walking 
Wheel. 

Respectively submitted: 
Betsy L. Bruce, Sec’y pro tem while Sara is recovering from right shoulder injury 



November Meeting   
Great presentation from Ed Rowe!



LOCO Spinners & Weavers Guild 2016  

Fall Weaving Workshop  





From Nancy Page: 

Australian Challenge 
This is a Challenge that I have been participating in for at least ten years. 
 The 24th International Scarf Exchange 2017 is being called “Brisvegas” this is what 
the locals call Brisbane.  It is being hosted by Queensland Spinners Weavers and 
Fibre Artists Ltd.  There is a very tight turn around this year if you want to participate, 
they must receive your fiber by January 15, 2017.  If you want to join the fun, email 
me or call and I will either email or send you a copy of the entry form.  There is a 
PayPal account for you to pay the fee which is $32AU. If you have any questions, I 
will try to answer them.—Nancy Page 

Great Lakes Fiber Show 
We are still looking for members to help set up and tear down the class room areas 
for the workshops.  We are also looking for a few more to be class angels.  A Class 
Angel, gets to audit the class, but not fully participate your duties will be to: Collect 
materials fee for instructor, Collect feedback forms, any help passing out stuff for the 
instructor, tidy up the space for the next workshop. 
If you want to take the class and be the Angel you will still have to pay the class and 
material fees.  There are 12 workshops, four which are all day 9-4. the other six are 
half day either morning or afternoon. If you would like to see a list of the workshops 
you can find them at http://www.greatlakesfibershow.com  then click on the 
workshops tab.  Registration begins on January 20, 2017. 
Contact Nancy Page if you are willing to help. 

The Medina Guild will also have a booth to sell items and demonstrate our craft.  If 
you wish to sell items or are willing to come and demo in return for a space to sit and 
relax after shopping.  Please think of joining us.  There will be more information in 
future news letters.

Please remember to bring in your tickets for the Shawl Raffle to the next meeting.  

There are some board member slots open. Please consider pitching in.  Please 
contact Sara Twining if you might be interested.  

http://www.greatlakesfibershow.com/
http://www.greatlakesfibershow.com/


�

The Hines Sheep Co. 
Tom, Beth and Holly 
Hines 

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035 
(440) 458-4049 

Fleece of champion 
Columbias and 
Southdowns and Natural 
Sheep (black) Roving, 
skins yarn, freezer lamb, 
jerky.  By Appointment 

 Slow & Easy 
Alpacas  Jim and 
Judy Keske 
39136 State Rte. 18 
East Wellington, OH 
44090 

Alpacas, yarn, 
roving and fiber 
available. Call for 
prices and colors. 
(440) 647-9502

President:		Elizabeth	Yasaki	(440)463-8553	
eayasaki@gmail.com	

Vice	President:		Karen	Long	440-775-0201	
karen@oberlin.net	

Treasurer:		Betsy	Bruce	440-774-7036	 	
bbruce@oberlin.edu	

Secretary:		Carolyn	Borsini	440-773-5713	
carolynborsini@gmail.com 
Eboni	Johnson	614-625-7776 
Eboni75@gmail.com	

Workshops:		Beth	Hines	440-458-4049	
hinessheep@windstream.net	
Ed	Rowe	216-269-5413	
Erowe132@aol.com	

Programs:		Kathy	Webb	419-577-7899	
Kwebb31579@gmail.com	
Lynn	Kopinski	216-333-2942	
lynnekopinski@hotmail.com	
Linnea	SaOerfield	440-308-1092	
naesatt@netscape.net 
Ed	Rowe	216-269-5413	
Erowe132@aol.com 

Public	Rela;ons:		Paige	Funkhouser	
609-802-7580	
Pfunkhou@oberlin.edu	

Library:		Eboni	Johnson	614-625-7776	
Eboni75@gmail.com	

Demonstra;ons:		Chris	Strekely	330-416-8195	
Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com	

Membership:		Cheryl	Lesure	330-635-0338	
cherldi@hotmail.com	

Sunshine:		ChrisSne	Bruce	440-458-8092	
christybspinall@yahoo.com 

Guild	Equipment:		Julie	Bragg	440-647-2335	
jb76quilts@msn.com 

Refreshments:		Ann	Hauser	440-476-4675	
meandruffy@yahoo.com 

Historian:  Nancy Kuhar 419-315-1550  
nancyjk52@gmail.com 

Fiber	Samples:		Kathy	Webb	419-684-7056	
kwebb31579@gmail.com	

NewsleFer:		Gina	Talandis		
505-250-9431	
darzas@juno.com	

Ginko Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 
 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH 44074                  
  (440) 774-3117                                           

 Local Artists’ Work,    
Studio Space, Art  
Supplies 

Donations 
appreciated for the 
kittens.   

Ed the Wheel 
Healer 
Maker of Great 
Wheels 
Mender of All Things 
Spinning 
Ed Rowe 
45485 Hughes Rd. 
Oberlin, OH 44074 
(440) 774-3210 
(216) 269-5413

Please	remember	to	shop	at	the	Woolery	
thru	the	icon	on	our	homepage,			

http://locoguild.com

After dinner 
Thanksgiving day nap.  
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